
Weekly Newsletter 28th March 2024

Dates for the diary

Dear parents and carers,
This week each class has been sharing their reflection on the Gospel 
during Holy Week. Their sensitive and respectful retelling of the 
events of Jesus’s final week on earth reminded us of the greatest 
sacrifice God made for us. To be with the children and one another as 
the story unfolds gives us a great opportunity to share all that it 
offers.
As the Spring term ends and we look towards the new term, may I 
draw your attention to some reminders within this short newsletter 
about uniform and resources for your children. 
You may have noticed that our new Multi Use Games Area is coming 
along nicely. However, I have been informed today by the Xavier Trust 
Estate’s team that, due to the recent inclement weather, it is unlikely 
to be completed over the Easter break. Work will resume when the 
weather improves and I’m sure it won’t be too long before the 
children will all be able to enjoy using it.
Thank you for all your support this term and for all your kind words 
about the school. We have a very strong team of people who are 
absolutely dedicated to making the school and our provision the very 
best it can it and it is full of absolutely wonderful children. Your 
support means the world to us all.
I wish you all a very happy and blessed Easter.
Mrs Grace

Mrs Grace
Mark 14:1-15:47

15th April – Return to school
30th April – Woking and Surrey 
Heath Music 
Festival for the school choir
13th May Y6 SATS Week
20th May Y6 Residential Trip
7th June INSET Day
KS1 - Sports day Monday 
17th June
KS2 - Sports day Thursday 
20th June
Alternative dates
KS1 - Monday 24th June
KS2 - Thursday 27th June
Alternative wet weather dates
KS1 - Monday 24th June
KS2 – Thursday 27th June
19th July final day of the 
summer term

Safeguarding contact reminder
We seek to provide a safe and 
happy environment for all 
children. This means that we 
have a Child Protection and 
Safeguarding Policy and 
procedures in place. If you are 
concerned about a child's 
welfare, please record your 
concern, and any observations 
or conversation heard, and 
report to Mrs Grace, Mrs 
Pickard or Mr Davies as soon as 
possible the same day.
dsl@sthugh-of-
lincoln.surrey.sch.uk

Winners of the Woking
Lions Easter Colouring
Competition
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News at St Hughs

A few reminders
Equipment Year 1 – Year 6
Please can your check your child’s pencil case and ensure that they have all the vital resources they need. 

Sometimes things run out so we would really appreciate it, if you could check their stock of equipment 
from time to time and replenish as needed.
Pencil cases should be clear and unfussy. Unfortunately, some of the pencil cases that are currently being 
brought into school do not fit into the children’s trays which is making it difficult for them to manage. 
Please can you supply your child with a simple, clear pencil case filled with: A glue stick, Blue ink 
handwriting pen x 2, pencil x 2, sharpener, whiteboard pen, ruler, rubber and a small selection of coloured
pencils. 

School Uniform 
As we enter the summer term, children may wear the summer uniform. Please check the school 
website for details.
Earrings may not be worn for health and safety reasons and long/shoulder length hair needs to be 
tied back. Please ensure that hair accessories are simple, soft and in school colours. Large bows 
and hard plastic attachments are not permitted.
Messenger bags and school bags are the only bags allowed in school as we do not have space to 
store rucksacs or large bags.
Please ensure that water bottles contain only water.

PE Enrichment
For the summer term, we will be offering some PE enrichment sessions on Wednesday afternoons 
for the children. Each class will benefit from this on a rolling basis of one lesson every three 
weeks. We will send out more details after the Easter break but Year 1 and Year 2 will be having 
their first session in week commencing 15th April. Therefore they will need to come to school in 
their PE kits on that Wednesday.



News at St Hughs

LifeStyle1st@ St Hugh
Dan Newman from SJB is supporting the staff, children and families 
of St Hugh to understand how to live healthily.  Lifestyle Medicine 
is a programme which educates us on how to eat more healthily, 
sleep better, improve social connections and make better health 
choices. 
Dan is delivering a presentation on food, gut health and ultra-
processed food on Thursday 18th April at 5pm.  His talks are 
insightful and inspirational. We hope you can join us to learn a little 
more about how to stay healthy. As part of the Lifestyle1st 
programme, we are challenging the staff, children and families of St 
Hugh to be able to run 1 mile in 10 minutes by the Summer term in 
Year 6. Ms Bye and 
Mr Smith will be running a training sessions next term, after school, 
to help the children to achieve this goal. 

A massive thank you to Miss Wisdom who is leaving us today after covering Mrs Lewis’s Maternity leave 
for the past year. Miss Wisdom has done a fantastic job teaching in year 3 and year 6 and we will all miss 
her.  We are looking forward to welcoming Mrs Lewis back next week. She will be teaching on a 
Wednesday in year 6 and in year 3 on Thursdays and Fridays. 



News at St Hughs

Taikwando is coming to St Hugh’s on Thursdays  at 7.50-8.35am after Easter. There will be a special 
assembly to let the children know what it is all about on Thursday 18th April.



Friends News 

Thank you to the parents who came to the Friends' meeting on Monday, it
was fabulous to have contributions with new ideas and feedback.

March / April/May Events:

Please Note the  Easter trail has been CANCELLED we hope to do this again next year but on a 
more convenient date.  

An additional date has been added; 

26th April: Krispy Kreme sale 
(pre sale on Classlist now live)

27th April is the school/parish 
quiz and curry night which promises to 
be an excellent evening. Tables of 8 

Save the date: 29th June Summer Fayre 12 to 3pm


